
Bridgewater Township Budget Meeting 
County of Rice, State of Minnesota 

January 16, 2018 
Official Minutes 

 
Call to order – 6:30pm 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Kathleen Doran Norton, Gary Ebling, John Holden, Brad Pfahning, Frances Boehning 
 

 A brief discussion was held regarding possible zoning changes in Rice County and the future of the Hoover 
Dump. 

 Kathleen Doran-Norton suggested talking to some rural residential areas to determine if they are receptive to 
the idea of a package septic system for the neighborhood. 

 A discussion was held regarding 115th Street: 
o A request was made to add a “Blind Entrance” sign near a private drive. 
o On the west end of the road, the rails were taken out by a vehicle last year.  A discussion will be held 

with Dennis Luebbe to determine if new rails should be installed or if cable would be better.   
o A discussion will be needed with Dennis Luebbe to determine what the plans are for 115th during the 

County Road 1 reconstruction.   

 A review of the budget versus expenses in 2016 and 2017 was conducted.  The Supervisors went through the 
budget line by line to determine appropriate levels.  Brad Pfahning will make the changes requested.   
 

 
Adjourn. 
 
 


